
State of Florida 

 
 

Public Service Commission 
CAPITAL CIRCLE OFFICE CENTER ● 2540 SHUMARD OAK BOULEVARD 

TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA 32399-0850 

-M-E-M-O-R-A-N-D-U-M- 
 

DATE: September 14, 2020 
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FROM: Melinda H. Watts, Engineering Specialist III, Division of Engineering 
Walt Trierweiler, Senior Attorney, Office of the General Counsel 

RE: Administrative Closure, Docket No. 20200177-SU - Application for amendment 
of Cert 517-S to delete territory in Polk County, by Crooked Lake Park Sewerage 
Company. 

 
On July 2, 2020, Crooked Lake Park Sewerage Company (Crooked Lake) filed its application to 
amend its wastewater certificate in Polk County to delete territory. During the pendency of the 
proceeding, Crooked Lake made the business decision to abandon the utility. Crooked Lake 
submitted a Notice of Abandonment on September 4, 2020. Docket No. 20200210-SU was 
opened to address the abandonment proceedings. Thus, Crooked Lake no longer needs to amend 
its certificate. 
 
Also, on September 4, 2020, Crooked Lake filed a request that its application filed in Docket No. 
20200177-SU be withdrawn. On September 11, 2020, it filed a notice stating it was not seeking a 
refund of its filing fee. Staff has determined that there are no pending issues that need to be 
addressed by the Commission regarding the filing. Pursuant to Section 2.07 C.2.d(4), of the 
Administrative Procedures Manual, staff may administratively close dockets in which the 
applicant seeks to withdraw its initial pleading, there are no pending issues that need to be 
addressed by the Commission, and no request for refund of the filing fee has been made. 
Therefore, the Division of Engineering and the Office of General Counsel request that Docket 
No. 20200177-SU be closed administratively. Please let us know if you have any questions or 
concerns regarding this matter. 
 
 




